JUNE 14, 2015

MONDAY, JUNE 15

6:45AM Angela Fox– Bd. Rem.– Paul & Joan Kohls **8:00AM** Theresa Sena– Anniv. Rem.– Bud & Jenny Becker

TUESDAY, JUNE 16

6:45AM Sherwood Kelley—Darlene Carovillano **8:00AM** Antonietta DePalma—Bd. Rem.– Cosimo Radogna

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 17

6:45AM Vincent & Helen Walter– Mary Fran Walter **8:00AM** Daniel & Tim Plogmann—Mom & Dad

THURSDAY, JUNE 18

6:45AM George Meece– Anniv. Rem.– Family **8:00AM** Len Hellmann—Family

FRIDAY, JUNE 19

Bonavito

6:45AM Michael Kent—Tom Lanter **8:00AM** Raffaela Santoro—Anniv. Rem.—Anna

SATURDAY, JUNE 20

8:00AM Leah Budde—Wedd. Anniv. Rem.– Family **4:10PM** Evening Prayer

4:30PM Ben Rapien—Fathers Day Rem.– Kennedy Family

SUNDAY, JUNE 21

7:40AM Morning Prayer

8:00AM For Our Parishioners

9:30AM Wes Symmonds—Family

11:30AM Carl Vitt- Wedd. Anniv. Rem.- Donna

CONFESSIONS

Thursday, June 18, 7:30 PM—8:00PM – Fr. Mick Saturday, June 20, 3:00PM— 4:00PM— Fr. Reif

THANK YOU to Priority One Insulation Construction Services, Inc. for advertising in our bulletin.

ROSARY MEMORIAL GARDEN For information about engraved stone blocks please call Mrs. Steffany Reid, Business Manager at 922-5400 x 3, weekdays, between the hours of 8:30A-3:00P.

$R \cdot O \cdot S \cdot A \cdot R \cdot Y$

Monday thru Friday after the 6:45AM and 8AM Masses .

Mondays 7:00PM Fatima Prayer Group in the Chapel.

Friday mornings at MaryAnn Baverman's home for Moms of all ages and young children. We extend an invitation to all moms to join our group for prayer on Friday mornings from 10AM to 11:00AM. We will show you how to pray the rosary. Please call MaryAnn at 503-9537 for details.

Saturdays after the 8 AM Mass in church.

SERVERS June 15-19, 2015

6:45AM Adult Servers **8:00AM** Adult Servers

June 20 & 21, 2015

4:30PM Lucas Kraft, Jacob Holmes, Louis Pham

8:00AM Michael & Matthew DiSanto

9:30AM Victoria Freudiger, Mary Feldman, Trishna Wissel

11:30AM Nick Oehler, Ella Willig, Katie Price

LECTORS June 20 & 21, 2015

4:30PMC. KerleyS. Ulmer8:00AMC. NieL. Nie9:30AMM. FreudigerT. Freudiger11:30AMT. KaeserL. Kaeser

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS June 20 & 21, 2015

4:30PM Judy Gerstner, Steve Ulmer, Ellen & Devlin Smith, Bonnie Hueneman

8:00AM Cathy Holloway, Jason, Timmy & Danny Rigney

9:30AM Julie & Justin Scott, Carol Jacob, Tom & Mary Freudiger, Vince & Cecilia Feldman, Angie & Hannah Heisel, Carly Hawk, Daniella Lucas

11:30AM Ray & Joan Loebker, Jessica Johnson, Trishna Wissel, Jackie Rogers, Debbie Rolfes, Jane Hoffman, Marilyn Reinhold, Nick Oehler, Christine & Matthew Weber

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION in the chapel every Friday, following the 8AM Mass until 10PM.



THE ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Things I've Seen and Heard

Last weekend did not turn out how I had planned or hoped. I was scheduled for two weddings at St. Ignatius (left over from my time there), and the full complement of Sunday Masses here at St. On Wednesday, June 3rd, I started Antoninus. experiencing some very strong chest pains, and I went to the emergency room at Good Sam Hospital to get checked out. I was admitted to the hospital, and had a number of cardiac tests performed as the doctors and nurses tried to nail down what was going on. As a result, I needed to get substitute help for the Sunday Masses just in case my stay lasted through the weekend. Therefore, I wish to thank Deacon Bob, Beth Bollin, and Julie Scott for helping me, and making very quick arrangements for the substitute priests that were here with us last weekend. The medical staff at Good Sam were able to determine that I did not suffer a heart attack, but it sure did feel like one. My heart actually checked out fine, and all the tests came back normal, and no blockages were found at all. The medical folks at the hospital believe that it may have been caused by high stress, as well as acid reflux, and this could well be the case. There was certainly enough happening that week, and the two previous that were big sources of stress. This episode certainly is a reminder to me not only of my mortality, but also of my humanity, and that, as just one man, I cannot do everything, be everywhere, or meet every expectation placed upon me by others, or myself. The medical folks have asked me to take things at a slower pace, to reduce the stress. This I will do, for myself and my own health, but also for all of you. My own self-care is something I owe to all of you, so that I am able to be the best pastor I can be for you. I was discharged from the hospital before the weekend, but the parish staff felt it would be better if I had only one Sunday Mass rather than three, so I only had the 11:30 AM last weekend. This weekend, things should be back to normal. Thank you all for your continued prayers, which did, and do make a difference. May God continue to shower His blessings on us here at St. A.

> Take Good Care, Fr. Bryan

DIOCESE OF JACKSON, MISSISSIPPI.

If you wish to make a check donation for the Mississippi Missions, please make your check out to Saint Antoninus Church and in the memo line mark Mississippi Missions. Put in an envelope and mark the envelope "Mississippi Missions". Mail or drop off the envelope to the rectory office. Thank you.

THE ANCIENT ORDER OF HIBERNIANS will be at all the weekend Masses of June 20 & 21, and they will have a table in the greeting room with a display on information about their organization.



ST. JOSEPH STEWARDSHIP

Weekly amount needed \$26,540 As of June 6 & 7, 2015

Kindly remember St. Antoninus Parish in your will. **274** Envelopes \$14,315.00

Loose monies 407.80

Electronic Transfers 6,272.00

YTD Collections \$1,114,011.68 YTD Fund Drive 77,853.87

YTD Fund Drive And Coll. Under Budget

(\$108,594.45)

KROGER PLUS COMMUNITY REWARDS Every year, Kroger requires all Kroger Plus Card holders to renew the charitable organization of their choice which will receive a percentage of all purchases made using their card. To register your KROGER PLUS CARD on line go to www.krogercommunityrewards.com.

Account #80164. If you need assistance with your online account, or if you do not have a computer please call the Kroger tech team at 1-866-221-4141. If you do not have a Kroger Plus Card, you may obtain one at any Kroger store.

As a reminder for school families, if you sign up or renew your Kroger Plus Card for 2015 and indicate Saint Antoninus as your charitable organization of choice, you will receive a \$25 discount on your child's school registration fee when you provide a grocery receipt showing St. Antoninus as your organization.

REMEMBER, purchases will not aid us until after you register your card. If the rectory personnel registered you last year, please call them at 922-5400 ext. 2, Monday thru Friday 8AM-3PM. Any questions, please call Beth Bollin at 922-5400 x 2.

PURCHASES. We have Busken Bakery \$10 gift cards, \$10 Kroger gift cards, \$20 Holy Grail, \$10 Price Hill Chili, \$10 Ron's Roost, \$10 Chipotle, \$5 Skyline, \$25 Allison Landscaping and \$10 Servatti's gift cards. We receive 4% of your purchases at Kroger's, Remke's and GFS. By patronizing these establishments, you are also helping us raise funds for St. Antoninus Church. You may purchase gift cards at the rectory, open, as it is, 8AM-3PM, Monday thru Friday.

Another way to contribute to St. Antoninus is by using a Remke Reloadable card. If you do not have one, you can obtain one from the Parish Rectory.

You can load whatever dollar amount you want to on the card either right at the check-out or at Customer Service. We get 4% of what is spent using your Remke card. IT DOESN'T COST YOU ANYTHING! The cards are already linked to St. Antoninus Parish Church.

FLOWERS FOR THE ALTAR

If you wish to dedicate the placing of flowers for one week at the altar in memory of a loved one or to honor a person or special occasion, please send \$50 to the rectory office with your name, phone number (and the week you would like to reserve). More than one family may reserve the same week. There will be no flower arrangements during the Lent and Advent seasons. If you have questions call Steffany Reid, Business Manager, at 922-5400 x 3.

TRAVELING CHALICE

Now, more than ever, PLEASE consider taking the Traveling Chalice into your home and pray alone, or as a family, for the intentions of our Holy Church, Vocations, Pope Francis, all Church leaders, our country, and for our persecuted brothers and sisters around the world. Call Debbie at 922-2414 to schedule the Traveling Chalice.

Mass of Christian Burial is scheduled thru the Parish office in conjunction with the funeral home. Please notify the Parish office at 922-5400 x 2 (during normal office hours) with your name, phone #, relationship to the deceased, the deceased person's name, the deceased person's address, the name of the funeral home and the time and date of your meeting with the Funeral Director. The Rectory office will notify the Bereavement Ministry. A Memorial Funeral Mass may be scheduled thru the rectory office by calling 922-5400 x 2.

FROM OUR PRINCIPAL, MR. JACK COREY Dear Parishioners.

With the secretary position filled, I am on to interviewing for the teaching positions needed to be filled. With six teachers either taking other jobs or retiring, hiring new teachers is priority number one. During this time of reviewing resumes and interviewing, I am asking for all of your prayers. Hiring great people is the most important job I have. No matter what books we use or what curriculum we have, without the right people, we can not fulfill our mission.

Just a reminder, next week we will celebrate our retiring teachers after the 11:30 Mass. Come and help us say thank you to Miss Cassidy, Mr. Besse, Miss Delaney, Mrs. Burke and Mrs. Wolff.

St. Antoninus School Box Kit order forms are now available for next year. Order forms have been sent home with each student. Forms are also available in the school office. Please contact Robyn Mullen at rcmullen4@gmail.com with any questions.

ST. ANTONINUS PARISH FUNDRAISER "William Taft and the 1869 Stockings" A MUSICAL PLAY

Calling all students ages 8 to 18, to be singers, musicians, stage hands, backdrop artists, sound lighting people, and actors. people, performances scheduled at the St. Antoninus gym on Saturday and Sunday November 7 and 8. All adults must have the Virtus class. Practices will be starting in July TBA. (It is ok to miss a few practices due to vacations, etc.) No cost to participate! If interested joining in on the fun in email: saintaplay@gmail.com

The Ignatian Volunteer Corps IVC Get the experience of a lifetime.

The Ignatian Volunteer Corps is an organization of adult men and women who are retired from full-time work and want to use their talents to help others. IVC volunteers commit 1-2 days per week to work directly with people who are poor, or with organizations that address the issues that affect the poor. IVC volunteers gather monthly, prayerfully to reflect on their apostolic work, to discover the deeper meaning of the service they do and to find Jesus in their midst. For information, please call Linda Wihl at 477-3428 or e-mail lwihl@ivcusa.org or visit www.ivcusa.org.

THANK YOU RECEPTION FOR RETIRING TEACHERS

Please come and enjoy a treat in the Undercroft on Sunday, June 14, after 11:30AM Mass, as we say THANK YOU to our retiring teachers for all the "smart cookies" they created at St. Antoninus and wish them "sweet" success in all their new endeavors.

CARE-GIVER SUPPORT GROUP

The Care-Giver Support Group meetings will resume at 1:00pm in the Holy Family Room of the undercroft on Monday, June 15, 2015. After June, the group will begin to meet bi-monthly on the first *and third Mondays of the month*. If you provide care for anyone, young or old, even if it is only a few hours a week, please know you are welcome.

SAINT ANTONINUS WIDOWS

All widows of the parish are welcome to attend a lunch at Ron's Roost (3853 Race Rd.) at 12:30PM on **Tuesday, June 16**. Meal is individual choice, individual payment. RSVP before June 11, to Donna Vitt at 922-0833.

Laffalot Summer Camp at St. Antoninus School!

St. Antoninus will be offering a Laffalot Summer Camp this summer the week June 29-July 3, from 9:00a.m.-2:00p.m. Laffalot is for boys and girls 6-12 years old who love to play games and have fun! For more information go to www.laffalotcamps.com , or call Pat at 513-313-2076. Remember, it's not summer without Laffalot!!

SAINT ANTONINUS PARISH PICNIC at **STRICKER'S GROVE on FRIDAY, JULY 10TH.** Bring your picnic dinner and your own refreshments (no beer or alcohol)! Gates open at 5PM. Park closes at 10PM. Rides start at 6PM until 10PM. Children 16 years of age and younger <u>must be accompanied by an adult</u>.

ADULT SOCIAL GROUP

Cookout on Monday, July 13, at 1:00PM will be served in the undercroft. There will be <u>no</u> Chapel service on that day. Lunch is free to members of the Adult Social Group. Please RSVP to Dottie Brown at 451-4842 no later than July 8.

HOLY SPIRIT PRAYER GROUP

One of the books of the Bible that you may not be very familiar with is the Book of Sirach. It is considered one of wisdom



books and has a wealth of common sense and Godly wisdom in it. Tuesday evening, we will read some of its passages and share our thoughts about these writings. An example of Sirach is:

Sirach 37:4 – "A false friend will share your joys, but in time of trouble he stands afar off. A true friend will fight with you against the foe, against your enemies he will be your shield-bearer."

Come and share your insights into this fascinating book. In Chapel, 7:00 PM.

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY

In the Gospel, Jesus says: "This is how it is with the reign of God. A man scatters seed on the ground. He goes to bed and gets up day after day. Through it all the seed sprouts and grows without his knowing how it happens."

Through your almsgiving you are sowing seeds that grow far greater than you know. Your gift placed in the St. Vincent de Paul poor box brings Christ's love and compassion to the poor.

Senior Companions

Make Independence a Reality Senior Companions is a free program of Catholic Charities that pairs senior volunteers with other seniors needing socialization and assistance with some daily activities. Seniors serving Seniors. By visiting other seniors, you allow them to preserve their independence. There is some financial compensation for Senior Companions if eligible. For information on being a companion or getting a companion, please call Ruth Ann at 672-3718.

Vacation Bible School at St. William Church will be June22nd through June 25th, from 6:30 pm to 9:00 pm in Father Reardon Hall (below the church). This year's theme is The Great Evangelists-St. Paul and the Apostles, grades K – 5 are welcome. The cost is \$10 per child or \$25 per family (3 or more children from the same family). For more information call Deacon George Bruce at 921-0247.

ST. ANTONINUS SCHOOL CLASS OF 1965 50TH REUNION on Saturday, September 19. 2015, in the undercroft. If you are interested in attending and would like details or to join the planning committee, please send your contact information to: dwmurphy@infomgmtsol.com or to tishhoman@embarqmail.com

Seton's Spirit Wear Shop is Open through June. Please see below for hours. We are also having a summer sale! JUNE HOURS: JUNE 1, 2, 3, 4 = 9:00-12:00, JUNE 5-22 = CLOSED. JUNE ,24,25,26 = 9:00-12:00 and JUNE 29 & 30, is closed for Inventory.

We are having June sales! All clearance items take an additional 40% OFF! Sweatshirt and Jacket sale: All Sweatshirts, Hoodies, ¼ Zips and Jackets take an additional \$5.00 OFF! Flannel Pants Sale: ALL FLANNEL PANTS \$20.00! Closed in July for Inventory and Re-Stocking. We will reopen in early August. Check our website for hours: www.setoncincinnati.org

Mother of Mercy High School offers a variety of summer camps for grade school boys and girls. Our athletic camps include basketball, bowling, lacrosse, soccer, tennis and volleyball, all led by current coaches and alumnae playing at the collegiate level. Mercy also offers academic camps in art, dancing and reading enrichment. Check out the full lineup of camp offerings and dates on our website www.motherofmercy.org/summercamps.

Registration is open for all camps. BE INSPIRED by all Mercy has to offer this summer!

Who Are Refugees

A refugee is a person who has fled or has been forced to leave their home country out of fear of persecution on account of race, religion, nationality, membership in a particular social group, or political opinion. Often they leave home suddenly taking few possessions and spend decades living in refugee camps. Why We Serve . . . These refugees are the latest wave of immigrants who come here, enriching our culture, joining the long line of German, Irish, Jewish, Polish, Asian & Eastern European refugees and immigrants who have come to Cincinnati looking for a fresh start and a better life. We are blessed to serve these vulnerable neighbors as one with Christ in the World!

To learn more about how you can help visit www.ccswoh.org/services/refugees or call Cindy Grieme at 241-7745.

Natural Family Planning Good things come to those who wait. Love is patient; the rewards are many with natural family planning. Questions, call 471-2000 or go to www.ccli.org.

Women's Retreat with special guest Karen Feldmeyer "Perfect Love Drives Out Fear". This is a special Bible study on fear. During this journey together, attendees will strive to understand fear and how to face and overcome it with God's grace. The Bible study is on Saturday, June 20th, at St. Teresa of Avila undercroft from 8AM to 4PM. Cost is \$25.00 which includes continental breakfast, lunch and retreat materials). Email reservation to cin_retreat@yahoo.com. Send the \$25 payment to St. Teresa of Avila Church, Re: Women's Retreat, 1175 Overlook Ave., 45238. Space is limited. Early registration is encouraged!

Cincinnati Catholic Engaged Encounter is a wonderful marriage preparation to help you fulfill your Pre-Cana requirements for getting married in the Catholic Church. The dates are, July 31-August 2, and October 9-11. For registration and info go to www.cincinnatiengagedencounter.org. Or contact Ashley Altenau, at 479-1700 or ashaltenau@yahoo.com with any questions.

Elder High School is offering a one week course for eighth grade boys to help them prepare for the High School Placement Test and give them an opportunity to experience Elder with current Elder students. Two sessions are available: July 28-31 and August 4-7, starting on Tuesday through Friday from 8:30am-12:30pm. You can register online at www.elderhs.org or contact Maura Gettler, Director of Admissions and Marketing, at 921-3427 for more information.

FRIENDS OF ELDER TRAVEL: CALIFORNIA TRAIN TOUR, JULY 30-AUGUST 6, 2016

Join the FRIENDS OF ELDER and TOM & BONNIE OTTEN for three scenic railways, visit two wineries, Sacramento, the Redwood Forest, Monterey Bay, Ft. Bragg, Yosemite National Park, Napa Valley, San Francisco and more! Eight days/seven nights, \$2445/pp/dbl, limited seats (land only). Call Norb Guetle ('59)at 513-451-1227 or email NJGII@cinci.rr.com for brochure. See www.elderhs.org, and click on "Alumni" then click on "Elder Travel".